HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2020 - 1:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 1:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS

Tax Classification Hearing
At 1:30 p.m., the Board convened a Public Classification Hearing for the purpose of allocating the local property tax levy among the five property classes for Fiscal Year 2021.  Present for the hearing was Board of Assessor member, John Shiavone (Thomas Millias is a member but was acting as a member of the Board of Selectmen for this meeting and recused himself) and Principal Assessor/Appraiser Holly Merry.

The Town of Halifax has under 10% (9.67%) CIP; therefore, a split rate is not recommended.

The Board of Assessors voted to not recommend the adoption of the following:

· Open Space Discount

this is for land that is not developed, excluding Chapter Land, Permanent Conservation Restricted Land and income producing parcels.  The Town is not protected by lien and there is not penalty for change of use.

· Residential Exemption

Cities and towns such as Barnstable, Nantucket, Cambridge, and Boston with high second home populations and/or resort communities’ benefit from this exemption.  This exemption is for owners of occupied residential properties and shifts the burden on non-residence owners and multi-unit owners.

· Small Commercial Exemption

Communities’ that have adopted this exemption have a much higher percentage of Commercial and Industrial properties.  The property owner receives the exemption and is not required to pass the discount to the business owner (Halifax has already adopted an exemption for Personal Property valued at $3,000 or less).

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted as follows to NOT adopt the Open Space Discount, a Residential Exemption and the Small Commercial Exemption and NOT recommend a split rate:

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Abstained

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	No

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	No


GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Covid-19 Update

Air Flow at HES

Andrews recused himself as a Selectmen and was acting as a Halifax Elementary School Committee Member.  He began by saying that the results from Precision Air measured the airflow (air quality will be done once rooms are populated) and explained that air in a space is  recommended be exchanged six times per hour – there are twenty classrooms that do not meet the recommended level.  
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During the test an exhaust fan was not used due to a power issue but has since been addressed.  Andrews further said that the cost to air quality is $2,000; Cotti Johnson is $8,000; and Matt is looking into an additional maintenance person to work forty hours at $19 an hour.  Millias asked if the testing was covered and would Cotti Johnson be doing it.  Seelig said that it should be covered and thinks Cotti Johnson would be doing it. 
Other updates from Andrews:

· the Union is requesting a 6-foot distance.  
· remote learning starts September 16th and hybrid starts September 17th.
· Chromes books are being handed out (at HES, Middle & High School) but there might not be enough for everyone.  
· The kindergarteners will be the only ones eating in the classrooms everyone else will be in the cafeteria.     
Health Agent, Bob Valery stated that there are no Covid, EEE or West Nile Virus’ to report.  
ABCC Advisory
Seelig informed the Board that outdoor licenses can be extended for two more month after November 1st.   He will bring this back to the Board on Thursday, September 17th. 
Maintenance Position

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to approve a maintenance position at the Halifax Elementary School and such position will be paid from the Cares Act Account until December 30, 2020: 

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	 Abstained

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes


Annual & Special Town Meeting
Seelig went to Kingston Collections with Materna and Schindler.  The area is very large with enough tables (Carman, Gaynor & Mayo on the stage; the Board of Selectmen on one side and the Finance Committee on the other) and chairs (160).  If we do not get quorum we do not have to pay and should that happen Seelig will get in touch with East West and the school to see about availability for Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday of next week.  He has published a map on the website and residents will be using the utility door to enter the building.  
Covid (continued)
Andrews recused himself as a Selectmen and was acting as a Silver Lake Regional School Committee Member.  He stated that they are requesting two custodians (1at the middle school & 1 at the high school) at $19 an hour for thirteen weeks.  The Committee is asking Halifax to pay the full cost of the custodians and they are expecting Kingston and Plympton will pay for something else.  Seelig said if that be the case then future requests from Silver Lake will be portioned to what Halifax has paid.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to support the cost for two (2) custodians and that any future requests will be portioned to what Halifax has already paid:  
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	 Abstained

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes
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Recycling Abatement Requests

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, The Board unanimously vote to abate Bill #1406 for FY18, FY19, FY20 & FY21 as written confirmation has been received from the private hauler stating they provide recycling services at the business but NOT to abate FY15, FY16 & FY17 as apartments did exist at that time.  
Wreath at Police Station

A thin blue line wreath was donated to the Police Station.  Chief Chaves stated the wreath is hung inside the station where there is no public access.  

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 2:06 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
